
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Music Teachers of Clark County, dba Clark County Music Teachers Meeting Minutes 
February 18, 2020 
 
The meeting was held at Beacock Music Center in Vancouver beginning at 9:40am.  
 
Present: Dmitri Zhenti, Judy Ebel, Elizabeth Morris, Cinda Redman, Lena Vozheiko-
Wheaton, Patti Duthie, Natalya Nesterenko 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
 
Treasurer Judy Ebel reported on progress for our non-profit status. We have paid two 
filing fees to the State of Washington, totaling $290. We will have State of Washington 
papers soon to include with our IRS paperwork. Judy has finished tax reports for 2015, 
2016, 2017, 2018, and 2019, with the help of CPA Hilary Dansing. Brenda Lance made 
important phone calls to Washington Secretary of State regarding past filings in our 
name. Historical Washington State records identify us as Music Teachers of Clark 
County. Therefore Elizabeth Morris is re-typing our by-laws to conform with the 
Washington state records hoping to avoid any IRS confusion. After IRS approves our 
non-profit status, we will probably amend the by-laws to read CCMTA going forward. 
Cinda Redman will complete the IRS form regarding scholarships. The final submission 
of forms to IRS should take place by March 16th. IRS filing bill is $600. Treasurer’s bank 
report filed. 
 
Membership Reports 
 
All memberships are in compliance with MTNA and online! 
 
Events 



 
Voice MAP is completed and April Duvic has two honors students, if there is an honors 
recital.  
 
Strings MAP is February 28th, chaired by Lily Burton.  
 
Honors Competition from MAP in March 15th. If we have enough participants, our 
winners will go to the state conference. 
 
Teachers Workshop is March 24th. Workshop 1-3 with Jeffrey Gilliam, lunch 3-4pm, 
master classes 4-5:30pm with three students: Chopin’s “Etude in C minor, Op. 24, No. 
4,” Ravel’s “Sonatine,” and Rachmaninoff’s “Etude-Tableaux Op. 39, No. 1.” 
 
Romantic-Contemporary Festival is May 9th, chaired by Cinda Rudman and Lena 
Vozheiko-Wheaton. 
 
No scholarship recital until our non-profit status is re-instated. 
 
Open Discussion 
 
It was decided to move the Workshop to the Fall. We have offered three weekends for 
Lena to use in locating the presenter: Sept 24-25, Oct 10-11, and Oct 17-18. 
 
Announcement:  High School students may receive high school credit for participating in 
MAP with a NCTM! 
 
Next meeting will prepare a nominating committee. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Patti Duthie 
 
 


